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03rd April 2014
Dear Miss Wilson
Application Ref
14/00023/SO

Location
Bicester Eco Town Exemplar Site, Banbury Road B4100, Caversfield 
Proposal
Screening Opinion –  Non Material Amendment to 10/01780/HYBRID – Plot 316 from 2 bed unit to 3 bed unit and Plot 318 from 3 bed unit to 2 bed unit
I write with regard to the above application, received on 28th March 2014, which represented a formal request for a Screening Opinion under Regulation 5 of the Town and Country Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment) Regulations 2011, as to whether the proposal set out in your submission requires an Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA). This letter constitutes a Screening Opinion of the Local Planning Authority of the proposed development under Regulation 5 of the Town and Country Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment) Regulations 2011.
The Local Planning Authority considers that the proposal is a subsequent application to a larger development which fell within Schedule 2 and which was accompanied by an EIA due to the nature and scale of the proposals and its associated infrastructure along with the potential for significant effects on the environment. For the current development to require a further EIA, it would need to be likely to have significantly greater effects on the environment by virtue of factors such as its nature, size or location. It is necessary to consider whether the current proposal would have impacts not considered under the original EIA or whether, for the purposes of the consideration of the NMA, the original EIA is adequate to assess the likely Environmental effects. The EIA Regulations are supplemented by the Planning Practice Guidance which superseded Circular 2/99 on 6th March 2014. 
Consideration of the proposal has been given to the selection criteria for screening Schedule 2 developments in Schedule 3 of the Regulations and the Planning Practice Guidance and its Annex: Indicative screening thresholds. This Annex states that an EIA is unlikely to be required unless the new development is on a significantly greater scale than the previous use, or the types of impact are markedly different in nature or there is likely to be a very high level of contamination. The Annex also indicates that in addition to the physical scale of such developments, key issues to consider include potential increase in traffic, emissions, noise and other issues which will be specific to the nature of the environmental receptor.  However, in determining whether significant effects are likely, the location of a development is of crucial importance.  Furthermore the thresholds should only be used in conjunction with the general guidance on determining whether an Environmental Impact Assessment is required and, in particular, the guidance on environmentally sensitive areas. 
In this case, the changes proposed under the NMA are very minor architectural changes and which do not fundamentally alter the development approved under 10/01780/HYBRID. The changes proposed would be unlikely to have a substantially greater impact on the environment than the approved scheme. The proposed changes will be considered in the context and taking into account the EIA that was submitted pursuant to 10/01780/HYBRID and this is adequate to consider the likely impacts of the proposed changes to the plans. 
The Local Planning Authority considers that the proposal is unlikely to have significant environmental effects over and above those considered within the original EIA submitted in support of 10/01780/HYBRID and that this is adequate for the purposes of considering this NMA application. The proposal does not; therefore require an additional Environmental Statement to be submitted.
If you have any further queries, please contact the Case Officer Caroline Ford.
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